
ISSUED:  October 5, 2022 

 

   

 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 
 

OF OREGON 

 

PCN 5 

 

In the Matter of 

 

IDAHO POWER COMPANY, 

 

Petition for Certificate of Public 

Convenience and Necessity. 

  

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

 

On September 1, 2022, Idaho Power Company (Idaho Power) filed a Notice of Intent to File 

a Petition for Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity (Notice of Intent).  Idaho 

Power filed its Petition and supporting testimony on September 30, 2022. 

 

On September 20, 2022, I issued a memorandum providing details on a prehearing 

conference to be held on October 11, 2022 at 1:00 p.m. via Zoom video conference.  This 

memorandum serves to provide the parties and interested members of the public with 

additional details regarding the prehearing conference in this matter. 

 

The Commission anticipates holding an in-person public comment hearing in eastern Oregon 

later this fall.  While the scheduling of this event will largely be based on the availability of a 

suitable venue for such an event and other logistical constraints, the parties should be 

prepared to discuss any preferences they may have for such an in-person public comment 

hearing at the prehearing conference.  The Commission also anticipates holding a remote, 

public comment hearing via Zoom video conference at a later date. 

 

Though not required, the Commission encourages any person seeking to participate as a party in 

these proceedings to file a petition to intervene before the prehearing conference.  See OAR 860-

001-0300.  Petitions to intervene received before the prehearing conference may be ruled upon 

during the conference. 

 

Dated this 5th day of October, 2022, at Salem, Oregon. 

 

 

 _________________________________ 

John Mellgren 

Administrative Law Judge 
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